Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Architecture and Interior Design
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:
61G1-13.001
Experience Requirements

The Board of Architecture and Interior Design hereby gives notice of the issuance of an Order regarding the Petition for Waiver or Variance, filed on July 31, 2014, by Lois S. Plymale-Gregg. The Notice of Petition for Waiver or Variance was published in Vol. 40, No. 150, of the August 4, 2014, Florida Administrative Register. Petitioner sought a waiver or variance of subsection 61G1-13.001(1), F.A.C., entitled “Experience Requirements,” which requires that applicants for initial licensure, pursuant to Section 481.209, F.S., or by endorsement, pursuant to Section 481.213(3)(a), F.S., complete the Intern Development Program (IDP) through the National Council of Architectural Registration Boards (NCARB). The Board considered the instant Petition at a duly-noticed telephonic meeting, held August 21, 2014.
The Board’s Order, filed on September 8, 2014, granted the petition finding that Petitioner had established that the purpose of the underlying statute, Section 481.211, Florida Statutes, would be met by granting a variance or waiver from subsection 61G1-13.001(1), F.A.C. The Board further found that Petitioner established that applying the requirements of the aforementioned rules to her circumstances would violate principles of fairness and impose a substantial hardship.
A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Thomas Campbell, Executive Director, Board of Architecture and Interior Design, 1940 North Monroe Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0750.
